

Gratiot Conservation District

301 E Commerce Dr Ithaca, MI 48847 Phone: 989-875-3900 Ext 115

June 16, 2015

Gratiot County Board of Commissioners 214 E. Center Street Ithaca, Michigan 48847

Re: Healthy Pine River Water Quality Testing Presentation

The Healthy Pine River group has requested that I represent them in presenting information about proposed water quality testing in the Upper Pine River Watershed. It is their intention to conduct individual water quality tests at each road/stream crossing in the watershed in order to obtain a snapshot analysis of the conditions in the water. This will serve to provide awareness of the challenges faced by the community, as well as furthering the watershed management planning of the Pine River. The Healthy Pine River group will be presenting the costs associated with the testing and will be formally requesting assistance from the County and the four townships within the Upper Pine River, namely Sumner, Seville, Pine River, and Arcada Townships. Please contact me if you would like any further information prior to the July 7th presentation. Thank you for all that you do in serving the citizens of Gratiot County.

Sincerely,

Julie L. Spencer

Grafiot Conservation District Administrator

301 Commerce Drive

Ithaca, MI 48847

989-875-3050

989-560-1144 Cell Phone